
TRAILWRITES 
MAKING TRAILS RIGHT 

        
Annual Meeting:  
 

Save this date:  Sat., April 22 at 9:00 at Fox 
Forest, Hillsboro, NH for our annual meeting. We need 
you!  The agenda this year includes: 

Cleaning tools 
Ice Cream 
Election of officers 
Solidifying our schedule for the year (or first half) 
News 
Pot luck  

 

2023 Work Schedule: Contact any director for 

meeting  places. All meeting times are 8:30. 

 April 22 - Annual meeting at Fox Forest 

 May 6 - Fox Forest, Hillsboro cleaning trails 

Franconia Notch State Park:  

 May 20 - Artist's Bluff clean up  

 June 17 - Mt. Pemigewasset work day  

 July 8 - Mt. Pemigewasset work day 

Zealand Road: 

 July 29 - Mt. Sugarloaf  

 

Future projects may be:  E. Pond Trail, Cohos Trail 

in Dixville Notch, BRATTS. 

More Forest Service trails may be found later.  If 

you know of a group that needs our help, please let 

us know.  

   

Go on our website at www.trailwrights.org or our 

Facebook page to see any updates and contacts. 
 
 

Trailwrights Directory 
www.Trailwrights.org   Trailwrights@pobox.com 

President : Bob Spoerl 603-437-0541 rspoerl@myfairpoint.net  

Vice President:   OPEN 

Secretary:  Peggy Graham 603-286-3506 halpeg76@metrocast.net 

Treasurer: Karl Gould  603-573-5877 gouldkarl@hotmail.com 

Director Darrell Hamilton 603-471-0249 darrell*h@comcast.net  

Director:  Andy Furey           603-545-2234 nhtrailworks@yahoo.com 

Director   OPEN 

Hiking:   Bruce Richards 603-703-6566 bruce4trails@gmail.com 

Trail/Toolmaster:  Dave Dick 603-848-3978 ddick1@comcast.net 

Webmaster:  Rick Blanchette 603-878-1464 rick.blanchette@gmail.com 

Publicity:  Andy Furey nhtrailworks@yahoo.com 

Newsletter Ed.    OPEN  

 

 

72 Summits: If you are working on your 72 

summits, don't forget 3 days with Trailwrights! 

 
 

    March 2023 

 
  HAL GRAHAM 
It is with great sadness we report 
the passing of one of our own. Hal 
championed the maintenance and 
construction of trails for decades 
and was a mentor to so very many 

of us. As he requested, in lieu of 
flowers, take a day and do some 
trail work.  RIP Hal. 

 
 

 
 

http://www.trailwrights.org/
mailto:Trailwrights@pobox.com


There will be a celebration of Hal's 

life on Sunday, May 21 from 3:00 to 
5:00 at the Gunstock Mtn. Lodge in 

Gilford, NH.   

 

 

Don't forget to stop at The Old Man viewing and 

find our 12x24 paver. 
 

     
 

TRAILWRIGHTS’ STORE 
   Member  Non-Member  

Blue or gray tee shirts    $ 8.00    $10.00 

*Blue or gray sweatshirt $15.00  $16.00  

Bumper sticker    $ 1.00     $ 2.00 

Logo decal                $ 1.00      $ 2.00 

Logo patches                $ 4.00      $ 5.00 

Pins      $ 5.00      $ 5.00 

* All sweatshirts are hooded. 

 

 Items available at outings.  Please call or 

email Peggy for sending through the mail. 

 

HELP WANTED: 

Board Member too busy to do trail work? we need 

people to help plan events 

Newsletter editor with graphics experience 

You! 

 

FINANCIAL REPORT 2022 
 

Balance 12/31/20 21  $5477.31 

Income: 

 Interest        0.31 

 Dues  375.00 

 Donations        633.25 

 Merchandise 195.00 

      $1203.56 

Expenses: 

 Annual mtg.   52.94 

 Tools   162.41 

 NH Charit. Tst   75.00 

 PO Box  108.00 

 T-shirts  206.10 

 Supplies      1.36 

    (605.81) 

Balance 12/31/2022                  $6075.06 

 

 
 

 

FOR SALE: 
Bell & Howell automatic professional Slide projector 
used by Trailwrights for several years when we made 
presentations to other groups.  If anyone is interested, or 
knows some way to sell this item, could you please 
notify a member of the Board. 
 

 
Send Mail to: 

 
Trailwrights 
PO Box 1041 
Laconia, NH 03247-1041 
 
Email to: 
Trailwrights@pobox.com 
 
Find us on Facebook!                                                                                                               
                                                         


